
Woodgrain Established 1954 

July 1, 2025 

Michael Welter 

Oregon Rapid Response Coordinator 

3225 25th Street SE 

Salem, OR 97302 

cc: Randy Gawith  

Mayor, Pilot Rock 

PO Box 130 

Pilot Rock, OR  97868 

Subject: WARN Act Notice of Facility Closure 

Dear Mr. Welter: 

This notice is being provided pursuant to regulations contained in the Worker Adjustment and 

Retraining Notification (WARN) Act of 1988, which requires affected employers to provide 

notice to certain government units or officials of a pending mass layoff or permanent closure. 

This is to advise you that on or after September 1, 2025, Woodgrain Inc. will permanently close 

its Pilot Rock sawmill located at 600 NW Cedar St, Pilot Rock, OR 97868 The number of 

employees affected is 62. A list of the affected positions is enclosed. Affected employees do not 

have bumping rights, as they are not represented by a union. 

For further information, please contact me at 541-962-2074. 

Sincerely,  

Tracy Hayes 

Director of Human Resources 

Woodgrain Lumber & Millwork Division 

541-962-2074

trhayes@woodgrain.com
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